
Sayyid Ammar al-Hakim discusses with the representative of the Secretary-
General of the United Nations actions of UN to support the settlement process

Head of the National Alliance, Sayyid Ammar al-Hakim, in his office in Baghdad received the

representative of the Secretary-General of the United Nations in Iraq, Mr. Jan Kubiš Thursday,

6/4/2017

\r\n

His eminence with Jan Kubiš discussed the UN\'s efforts to support the process of the national

settlement, his eminence emphasized that the settlement should be complemented with guarantees,

assurances and mutual concessions among the political powers and indicating its importance in

the post-Daesh period to preserve Iraq from division or internal strife. 

\r\n

His eminence reiterated that the national settlement, although it is the product of a long

stage of research within the National Iraqi Alliance, but it can be further discussed and there

still room for adjustment under the roof of the law and the Constitution, pointing that the

national settlement needs to be supported and defend by the UN as it is a sponsor and adopters

of the project.

\r\n

Mr. Kubiš indicated support to the process of the national settlement in Iraq, noting that the

United Nations seeks in cooperation with the Iraq leaderships and primarily the National Iraqi

Alliance to find a resolution and a solution to the crises in Iraq.


